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Dear colleagues,

Last month, the second 2022 EMS Extension (16th Multinational 
Congress on Microscopy (MCM) took place in Brno, Czech Republic, 
from 04 to 09 September 2022, gathering a substantial number of 
international participants. The congress was of very high quality with 
a substantial number of excellent scientific contributions, in a very 
exciting and pleasant atmosphere.
At the meeting, two activities were organized by the EMS. The 
Executive Board met on Tuesday September 6, 2022 to discuss 
several urgent matters and to prepare the General Assembly Meeting 
of the following day. Further, the General Assembly was attended by 
94 EMS participants, including the EMS board and EMS members 
(70 members on-site + 24 members online). Regular matters that 
included the presidential report, budget, updates on the EMC 2024, 
Sponsored Events, OPAs and other activity prospects were discussed 
and approved.
A total of 16 scholarships of 300 € have been awarded to students 
from 7 different countries scholarships, for their participation in 
different events, but mainly at the EMS extensions PICO and MCM16.
For the next year, many good applications for sponsored events for 
the first half of the year (January till June 2023) have been received 
and are now under review by the Board.

In the coming weeks, material for the 2022 EMS Yearbook will be 
gathered at the secretarial office, including reports from the EMS 
Extensions, the EMS sponsored events and the EMS lectures, EMS 
scholarships, etc.
If you have organized or are aware of a particular event in the past year 
which you feel is relevant for the European Microscopy Community 
to be reported in the Yearbook (awards, special anniversaries, ...), 
please send us a short text with one or two pictures, so that it can be
included. In case we receive too many requests, some of them will be 
placed on the corresponding pages of the EMS website.
At the beginning of December, the call for 2022 EMS Outstanding 
Paper Award will be opened to all members and we look forward to 
receiving many excellent nominations. The awards will be announced 
at IMC 2023 in Busan (South Korea).
Finally, we invite you to visit the EMS webpage, which is daily updated 
to efficiently provide you with information from our community.
Any suggestions and ideas for future newsletters are welcomed.

We invite you to visit the EMS webpage:
http://www.eurmicsoc.org/en/, which is daily updated to efficiently 
provide you with information from our community.

Any suggestions and ideas for future newsletters are welcome at
sec@eurmicsoc.org.

We look forward to seeing many of you in Copenhagen at EMC2024.
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